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	Secretary of State
Department for International Development
1 Palace Street
London
SW1E 5HE




An Open Letter to Secretary of State for International Development, Andrew Mitchell

15 September 2010 
Dear Secretary of State,

On the eve of the Millennium Development Summit we are writing to express our appreciation to your commitment to using the MDG Summit as a key “opportunity to reinvigorate the global partnership for development and to set out clearly the actions needed to meet the goals by 2015 by both donor and recipient countries, as well as civil society and private sector partners”. 

We would like to take the opportunity to build on your support for cash transfers and highlight the critical role that these can play. There is significant evidence that cash transfers not only accelerate progress to achieve the MDGs but that they ensure value for money and reach the most chronically poor people such as older women. 

Older women play a key role in reducing the poverty and hunger of their families and households in which they live. When older women receive a pension, they often spend this on food, reducing hunger and improving nutrition.  In South Africa girls living in a household with an older woman receiving a pension were 3 – 4 centimeters taller than girls living in a household without a pension. 

We agree that we've made great strides in reducing poverty and that developing countries need sustainable economic growth. However, as Joseph Stiglitz and other eminent economists point out, economic growth does not automatically lift people out of poverty. Social and labour market policies are needed to invest in human capital development, a critical precondition for long-term sustainable growth.  This is particularly relevant in the context of fragile states, where social transfers can play a key role in strengthening the social contract between citizens and their governments, as well as reducing poverty.  
In our MDG briefing entitled Social Transfers: A critical strategy to meet the MDGs we summarise the existing evidence and call for the explicit recognition in the UN Summit outcome document of the role of social transfers, and in particular non-contributory pensions, to accelerate progress to achieve the MDGs.  
We are looking forward to our ongoing engagement with DFID on this agenda and will join DFID’s efforts to broaden bi-and multilateral support for social transfers. 
Sincerely yours

Astrid Walker Bourne

Head of Policy, Influencing and Learning 
















